GEORGIA DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE

OFFICE OF SPECIAL INVESTIGATIONS
1800 Century Blvd NE
Atlanta, Ga. 30345

On Friday, 03/15/2018, SA J. Koehler conducted an IFTA inspection of a tractor-trailer
combination in Catoosa County, GA. Driver and passenger side 2018 and 2019 GA IFTA decals
were affixed to the truck but the driver failed to produce a 2019 IFTA license/cab card. Further
investigation revealed the 2019 decals to be forged.

The discovery was made after a CVIEW query showed the company’s IFTA status as “Inactive”.
A decal number search was then conducted in GDOR’s internal database, which indicated the
decal number series was not issued by GDOR. The 2019 decals were seized as evidence and a
forgery investigation was initiated. Initial findings indicate the motor carrier purchased the
forged decals from a Metro-Atlanta truck stop and was not provided a license/cab card.

If you observe 2019 GA decals bearing the above number or any number over 100,000 please
contact SA J. Koehler at 404-801-0369 or ASAC B. Cline at 404-783-2632.



